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New Director in PECG Sacramento Section  

The PECG Board of Directors’ Annual Meeting was held on September 11 and 12, 2015  

in San Diego, California. New PECG President, Mark Sheahan sworn into the office on  

September 12, 2015, as well as all new Directors.   

Sacramento Section 2014-2015 President, Herasmo Iniguez, is a Section Director as  

of September 12, 2015, and President Elect Young Lee is taking over his seat. 

Congratulations to new section Director, Herasmo Iniguez. 

 

                                   New PECG Sacramento Section Officers   

                                   On September 29, 2015, newly elected section officers were sworn in by Corporate 

                                   President Mark Sheahan at the Farmers Market Plaza I, and they began work  

                                   immediately.   

                                   New PECG Sacramento Section Officers are: 

                                   President of Section: Young Lee,   

                                   Director: Herasmo Iniguez, President Elect: Mahin Khakizadeh,  

                                   VP Supervisory: Steve J. Lee, VP Collective Bargaining: Greg Kaderabek,  

                                   VP At Large: Niranjen Kanepathilillai, Secretary: Seiji Morimoto,  

Treasurer: Tillat Satter, Membership Secretary: Mark Daneshi.  Appointed officers are: Seiji 

Morimoto/Distributors Chair, Steve J. Lee/Budget Committee Chair and Cathy Kurtz/Web Master. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALTRANS DIVERSITY & DISABILITY AWARENESS DAY (DDAD) 

October 20, 2015, TRANSLAB, SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 

Since its inception, the PECG Sacramento Section has been a strong supporter for Department’s Diversity & 

Disability Awareness Day (DDAD). This year, this event was held on October 20, 2015, at Caltrans’ Translab. 

Representatives from eight countries participated and about 350-400 employees were attended. 

   

   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           Mahin                     Steve                       Greg                      Niranjen                    Seiji                          Tillat                          Mark                      Cathy 

      Khakizadeh                  Lee                    Kaderabek             Kanepathipillai           Morimoto                     Satter                       Daneshi                    Kurtz                                            

PECG Sacramento Section  

Director: Herasmo Iniguez                                                     

PECG Sacramento Section 

President: Young Lee 

Korean Traditional Instrument Daeguem 

Performer: Danbee Yoon 
Flags Breaking the Piñata   

Caltrans Director Malcolm Dougherty  

                                          



 
 SACRAMENTO SECTION 

Quarterly Report 12/4/2015 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                          

                                             Retirement Reception: Raghbir (Raj) S. Mangat 

                                                     A retirement reception for Raj Mangat was held on October 30, 2015, at the  

                                                     Farmers Market Plaza 1.  

                                                     PECG Sacramento Section President Young Lee, Vice President Steve Lee and  

                                                     Vice President Greg Kaderabek were attended.  

                                                     At the reception, President Young Lee presented a Certificate of Appreciation in  

                                                     his honor.  Raj is a Senior Bridge Engineer and a longtime member of PECG, and 

                                                     a strong supporter of PECG.   

                                                      

    

Retirement Luncheon: John Adam 

John Adam who is a Chief, New Technology, Office of Land Surveys  

worked for Caltrans many years and was a long time member of PECG. 

He has been an instructor of Surveys and Photogrammetry in local  

community colleges for many years. He was a very strong supporter of  

PECG. 

His retirement luncheon was held at The Club Pheasant in  

West Sacramento on November 5, 2015.  Section President Young Lee,  

Vice President Supervisory Steve Lee and Vice President Collective  

Bargaining Greg Kaderabek attended his luncheon.   

At the luncheon, Corporation President Mark Sheahan presented him an Appreciation Certification in his honor. 

   

Section Quarterly Meeting 
On November 18, 2015, a PECG Sacramento Section Quarterly Meeting was held at the Masonic Temple in 
downtown Sacramento. PECG Legal Counsel, Gerald James, spoke at this meeting, and talked about the MOU 
and updated contract news.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Young Lee, Raj Mangat, Steve J. Lee 

John Adam 


